     The information in the Federal Register is not sufficient for anybody to provide reasonable or thoughtful comments on the new NSPS system.   The Federal Register “proposal offers new rules and processes for pay and classification, performance management, hiring, reduction in force, disciplinary matters and appeal procedures, and labor-management relations.”  But it does not describe how things will work. 

Many of us in my organization think that those in charge must think we are all fools.  You want us to provide comment, but there is nothing substantial to comment on.  The Federal register states:   "Before acting on this proposal, Dod and OPM will consider all comments we receive on or before the closing date for comments.....Changes to this proposal may be made in light of the comments we receive."  You should know that whether or not it is true, the feeling out there is that it is already known how the new system will work, but it is being kept a secret.  Why else would the Federal Register not give specific information?  The bottom line here is that nobody trusts what will happen.  Do you think this is a good way to begin your new system?

     As I said, there's not much to comment on, as there are not many specifics written down.  I contrast this with the Federal Register provided when my organization was involved with the Defense Acquisition Workforce Demonstration Project several years ago.  That document gave all the specifics of how CCAS would work.  An example was the description of the evaluation process.  Anyone who perused this and understood some of the ways of the world could see that the evaluation process would be such a time–consuming process for employees and management that there could be no way to justify such a system.   Are you aware of how this system worked, and the difficulty experienced by NAVSEA?

     It would appear that this system will bring the Department of Defense back under the spoils system. For whatever reason, to “combat terrorism,” as we’ve read seems to be the reason why we need such a change.  “DoD’s ability to carry out its mission swiftly and authoritatively is of paramount importance to national security.  The DoD civilian workforce plays a critical role in the successful accomplishment of that mission.”  Do we need NSPS because we’re going to send civilians to Iraq and Afghanistan against their will, just as might be done in the military.  The civilian workforce is not the military, and certainly should not be treated like the military.  

      The main purpose of my writing is to advise you that you’ve asked for comments without telling us much about what we should comment on.  You are aware of this.  So what is the reason for our going through this exercise?

